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Draft Elk Management Plan/Environmental Impact Statement Released
Theodore Roosevelt National Park has released a Draft Elk Management Plan/Environmental Impact Statement (DEIS) and is soliciting public comment.  
The draft plan/EIS analyzes four action alternatives for initial herd reduction, as well as a “no action” alternative and one alternative that could be used in combination with others for herd maintenance.  The draft EIS does not identify a preferred alternative.

“The alternatives represent a range of reasonable options for managing the elk population,” said Superintendent Valerie J. Naylor.  “Because we want to encourage public input on the alternatives presented, we are not going to select a preferred alternative until after the public comment period.”

One alternative for initial herd reduction focuses on sharpshooting elk, using government employees, contractors, or skilled volunteers.  Under a second alternative, elk would be rounded up and euthanized.  A third alternative focuses on rounding up elk, testing a representative sample for chronic wasting disease, and shipping live elk to other entities.  Shipping live elk has been done twice before by the park, prior to concern about chronic wasting disease (CWD).  Now, shipping could only take place after a representative sample (approximately 375 elk) are killed, tested, and found to be negative for CWD.  In all cases, elk meat would be donated to food banks or other organizations after testing.  A fourth alternative encourages hunting opportunities outside park boundaries and would require cooperation from the North Dakota Game and Fish Department and local landowners.
Hunting within the park boundaries is not allowed under the law and is not being considered.
“This plan will not only establish elk population levels that are in balance with the park’s ecosystem,” said Naylor, “but it will determine how we will maintain that population level to protect natural resources within the park and land uses outside the park boundary.”
A series of public meetings, including a presentation on Theodore Roosevelt National Park’s elk management planning process, will be held across the state to provide project information and gather comments about the draft plan/EIS.  Meetings dates and locations will be announced after January 1.
More information and an on-line version of the EIS are available at http://parkplanning.nps.gov/thro.  Comments can be submitted via the website or they can be mailed to Superintendent, Theodore Roosevelt National Park, P.O. Box 7, Medora, North Dakota  58645 or e-mailed to thro_forum@nps.gov. 

Printed copies of the EIS are available for review at park visitor centers.  Contact the park at 701/623-4466 for a hard copy or an electronic copy on a compact disc (CD).
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